

WisDOT Division of Motor Vehicles Motor Carrier Registration Unit PO Box 7955 Madison, WI 53707-7955

Governor Tony Evers Secretary Craig Thompson

wisconsindot.gov

Telephone: (608) 266-9900 FAX: (608) 267-6886

Email: irp-ifta@dot.wi.gov

TO:

IFTA Jurisdictions and IFTA Enforcement Officers

FROM:

Wisconsin

Date:

March 20, 2023

Subject:

2023 Defective IFTA Decals

Please be advised that Wisconsin has experienced problems with the 2023 decals. The problems include the green ink washing off the decals and partially or fully peeling off trucks.

All 2023 decals will be replaced at no charge.

We are requesting that enforcement agencies in other jurisdictions take this into consideration before issuing citation to Wisconsin based carriers. Wisconsin carriers should still be able to produce a current and valid Wisconsin IFTA license.

We apologize for the inconvenience this presents and appreciate your patience as we work through the issues with our vendor.

Sincerely,

Motor Carrier Services Section Chief

Wisconsin DOT - DMV - Bureau of Vehicle Services